
Dear Camper, 

 

Your camp registration has been received, and now we need to let you know what to do next. 

 

• Please read ALL the following information and ask your parents to read it as well so that 

everyone will know what is expected.  (Especially what not to bring to camp, Pg. 3) 

 

• Please bring the balance of your camp registration fee to camp or pay online before coming to 

camp. (Follow the link on our website to the Midland Ministries Giving Page and use the “Quiz 

Camp & Super C Registration” line to pay by credit card.) Please make checks payable to 

“Midland Ministries.”  Make the check out for the registration fee only.  T-shirts are $15 and can 

be purchased separately with cash. Extra spending money should also come in cash. For Super C, 

campers will have a “bank” that they can deposit their spending money in (Please bring $1 bills 

for your “bank”).  

 

• If you are receiving some kind of camp scholarship from your church, please let them know that 

this scholarship money must come with you in the form of a check or cash from the church on the 

day of registration. 

 

• Pass this important phone # on to your parents.  The camp phone number is (660) 354-2178.  This 

number is for emergency calls only.  If there is no answer, you can try Walt and Melissa Brown, 

Camp Managers, @ 660-973-0564. 

 

On behalf of the entire staff here at Midland Ministries, we want to let you know that we are excited 

that you are coming to camp.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

     Yours for a Great Summer,     

                Walt Brown 
                                       Camp Director                                   

            

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Midland Ministries  
3570 SW Antelope Dr, Polo, 
MO 64671  
Phone: 660-354-2178 
Executive Director: Walt Brown 

E-Mail: 
midlandministries@gmail.com  
Web Site: 
www.midlandministries.org 

Special Note for Parents: 
 

*You will receive an email giving you the total of your remaining camp balance. Please make 
sure we have your current email address. If you have not received this confirmation by the 
first week of June, it could be that the email was not correct and returned. Please contact us for 
your balance and to confirm your child’s place at camp. (see email or phone info to the right) 



If you are not able to attend camp, please call us as soon as possible at : 660-973-0564 

Transportation- 

 

You are responsible for your own 

transportation to and from the 

Midland Ministries Camp and Conference 

Center near Polo, Missouri.  Perhaps you can 

car pool with other campers in your area who 

are going the same week as you. 

 

Directions- 

 

From St. Joseph, travel east on Highway 36 to 

Cameron, MO to the I-35 exit.  Go south on I-35 

to the Highway 116 exit toward Polo.  Go east 

on Highway 116 approx. 8 miles to Highway T.  Go north on Highway T for approx 4 miles. You will 

see the Midland Camp and Conference Center sign on the east side of the road.  Go east on 

Antelope Road for 1/4 mi. until you see the camp on the south side of the road. 

 

Arrival- 

 

Arrive at the camp between 5 PM and 6 PM Sunday evening for Quiz Camp and Super C 6-12th 

Grade.  

For Super C 4-6th Grade, registration is between 8:30-9:30 AM Wednesday morning.  

Please park in front of the main building as you enter the camp by the driveway.  Registration will 

take place in the shelter area (or chapel in the case of bad weather) where you will check in, pay 

any remaining balanced owed, and receive your room and team assignment. You can also purchase 

a T-shirt or put spending money into your “bank” for the week at that time. (Banks for Super C 

only) 

 

Departure- 

 

Pick up times will be: 

Super C 6-12th Grade– between 4:30-5 PM on Friday, June 28th  

Quiz Camp– between 10:30-11 AM on Thursday, July 4th 

Super C 4-6th Grade– between 10:30-11 AM on Thursday, July 11th 

Campers can be picked up from the chapel (next to the shelter where registration takes place) 

 

Mail- 

 

Camp mail will go out and be received on a daily basis.  If parents or family wish to send letters, 

please do so by the first day of camp if you want to be assured they will receive their mail while still 

at camp.  Address letter to: 
 

   Your camper’s name 

   Midland Ministries Camp and Conference Center 

   3570 S. W. Antelope  

   Polo, MO  64671                                                                                                                     

 



WHAT TO BRING AND WHAT NOT TO BRING- 
 

• Check or cash for the balance of your camp registration.  Remember, checks should be for the final 

payment only.  Spending money should come as cash (Please bring $1 bills).  Again, for Super C, camp 

“banks” will be provided for you to keep your spending money safe.  Midland will not be responsible 

for money not deposited in camper’s banks. 
 

• All clothing and other belongings should be marked with your name. Although the staff will do it’s 

best to locate belongings, we are not responsible for lost items.  Parents, please help your young 

person to understand the importance of keeping track of their belongings.  
 

• Dress Code:  Modest swimsuits are a must!  Girls, please no Bikini swimsuits.  Girls and boys are 

required to bring a short sleeved, dark T-shirt to wear to and from the pool area.  For the lake, 

everyone is required to wear a T-shirt (girls also wear shorts in addition to swimsuit.) 
 

•  Please bring 2 swimsuits.  One for the lake and one for the pool.  When we Blob in the pond and then 

come to the pool directly, we drag along a bunch of pond “algae” which makes keeping the pool water 

clean and clear difficult.  Thank you for working with us on this. 
 

• Other Clothing:  Girls: No tights as pants, mini-skirts, bare midriffs, or see through garments.    

Guys: No “sagger” pants (Bring a belt if it is necessary.)                                                                      

Girls and Guys: Appropriate under garments must be worn at all times.  All shorts must have at least 

a 4 inch inseam. No tank tops or sleeveless shirts  Please bring a pair of tennis shoes for games.  No 

flip flops will be allowed during games. All clothing must be appropriate for the Gender you were born 

with*.  Parents:  Please send proper clothing. We reserve the right to ask campers to change.  

 

• Super C 6-12th Grade Games: For one of our games they will get extremely muddy.  Please bring one 

outfit for that. Another game is at night so campers will want dark clothes. 

 

• Personal Needs:  Anything you need for personal grooming:  soap, deodorant, shampoo, toothbrush 

and toothpaste, comb or brush, washcloth, towels, insect repellent, and etc. 

 

• Bed roll which includes sheets and blanket or sleeping bag and pillow (We have air-conditioning in 

the dorms.  The dorms are cold, so sleeping bags are recommended). Only the bed and mattress are 

provided at camp. 

 

• Bible, notebook, pen, or pencil:  Your Bible is for personal devotions (camp materials come from the 

ESV Bible Version). Bring a notebook for notes during chapel.  

 

• Miscellaneous Stuff: You may bring your fishing gear and any card or board games you enjoy. 

 

• DO NOT BRING: Electronic devices including Cell Phones, (They don’t work at camp anyway!),           

i-pads, computers. Also no knives/weapons, laser pointers, fireworks, squirt guns or super soakers, 

musical instruments, snacks, or drinks. The use of any illegal substance, age restricted or not, is 

strongly prohibited. Any Alcohol, Narcotic, Tobacco product, Vape, or abuse of any other medicine or 

vitamin will result in confiscation and will be reported to their parents immediately. 

 

• Everything is included in the base price of camp EXCEPT:  Spending money for snack shop, the Camp 

T-Shirt (this can be purchased anytime from the Snack Shop for $15), and speaker offerings. 
 

*Midland Ministries will NOT make special a accommodations for Gender Neutrality. Accommodations 

will be based on the Gender in which you were born.  
 

Please let us know if you have any questions! See you at Camp! 


